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Preschool Newsletter 
Principal Jess Herrewyn  |  Term 4 Week 6  |  24th November 2023 
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DIARY DATES 
 

TERM DATES 2023 

  

TERM 1 

2nd Feb—14th April 
  

TERM 2 

2nd May—8th July 
  

TERM 3 

25th July—30th Sep 
  

TERM 4 

17th Oct—16th Dec 

  

  

UPCOMING 

EVENTS 
 

Week 7 

Mon 27th Nov –  

PUPIL FREE DAY 

Wed 29th Nov – 

Year 6 Transition KIAS 

Thurs 30th Nov – 

Songroom Excursion 

Year 6 Transition KIAS 

Fri 1st Dec –  

Preschool & 

Foundation Transition 

Year 6 Transition KIAS 

 

Week 8 

Mon 4th Dec –  

Year 6 Day Out 

Thurs 7th Dec –  

Preschool Graduation 

Year 6 Transition MHS 

Friday 8th Dec –  

Year 6 Transition MHS 

 

Week 9 

Mon 11th Dec –  

Wulanda Swimming 

Lessons 

Thursday 16th Dec – 

Christmas Concert 

Friday 17th Dec – 

Last day of Term, 

2:15pm dismissal 

 

 

I absolutely love this time of year!  

I love the excitement of term 4 – the preparation for Christmas and our end of year concert, the 

exciting transitions as we prepare our learners and young people for upcoming changes (both big 

and small) and the ongoing events and experiences that we are all involved in.  

Of course, this can also be a stressful time that causes anxiety and worry – not all people look 

forward to transitions and changes, and that’s okay! Next week on Friday morning, we will be 

having a “Whole School Transition”. This will involve all of our children and students beginning 

the day in their 2024 classes and spaces. This transition helps our young people to visualise and 

prepare for putting their bags in a new place, preparing for learning in a different space, greeting 

a different teacher and potentially learning new routines and forging new relationships. Our 

Whole School Transition will run from 8:55am – 10:55am (recess), after which students will 

return to their normal classes. If you feel that your child would like additional support or time for 

transition, please feel free to come and see myself or one of our staff, as we are always happy to 

help!  

Preparations are underway for our end of year Christmas Concert, which is scheduled for 

Thursday 14th December at 6:30pm. Classes have been sent information regarding costumes via 

Seesaw, so please ensure you double check these and seek clarification if needed.  

Our Parent Club are also very busy organising our final fundraiser for the year – the Christmas 

Raffle. Thank you to families who have already donated goods for this. Please continue to drop 

your donations in to the front office. Keep your eyes peeled for raffle books which will be sent 

home to families soon.  

I’d like to take this opportunity to thank some of our local businesses for their involvement and 

support for the Beachport Primary School and Preschool children. Firstly, a “THANK YOU” to 

Fosters Foodland for their support with discounting goods for our camp. Secondly, “THANK YOU” 

to Pierina at the Beachport Post Office, who treated our children to a bag of goodies this week 

when they walked down the street to post their Santa letters. We are extremely fortunate to 

have the support and involvement of so many members of our community – something we are 

extremely grateful for.  

There is still plenty to look forward to before the end of term: Year 6 transitions, a whole school 

excursion to Wulanda for swimming, Year 6 Big Day Out and Preschool Graduation.  

Our last newsletter for the year will be in Week 9, and in this newsletter I will announce final 

staffing for 2024.  

Take care and kind regards,  

Jess Herrewyn 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Millicent Show Prizes 
We are so proud of our students that entered their arts and crafts creations at the 

Millicent Show. Bonnie McKenzie received 1st place for her painting and 1st place 

for her craft item which was Halloween themed hen eggs. Ivy McClelland 

received 2nd place for her drawing. Indi Haines received 1st place for her drawing, 

1st place for her painting and 2nd place for her craft item which was handmade 

jewellery. Bonnie and Indi were both awarded with sashes at Assembly for 

winning first place in the categories that they entered. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Lego League Excursion 
During Week 5 the Upper Primary class travelled to the Glenburnie Race Course 

to attend the ‘FIRST’ Mount Gambier regional Lego League Tournament. Lego 

League is a hands-on approach to ‘STEM’ Learning. This year’s season was called 

MasterPiece with an emphasis on the arts and technology. This was reinforced by 

the theme Lights, Camera, STEAM! Throughout the last term and a half, students 

collaborated in teams to code the EV3 Robots to complete missions on the table 

mat, and completed an innovation project. All students had a great time 

learning new skills and presenting on the day. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Lego League Excursion 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gymnastics Excursion 
On Thursday of Week 5, Junior Primary, Middle Primary and Upper Primary 

students travelled to the Millicent Gymnastics Hall where they participated in 

various gym sports with a gymnast coach. They also visited the Millicent Library 

and playground for part of the day and enjoyed reading, playing and relaxing.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gymnastics Excursion 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gymnastics Excursion 



 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Dear Santa…’ 
On Thursday of Week 6, Preschool, Junior Primary and Middle Primary students 

visited the Post Office to send off their annual Christmas letters to Santa. They also 

stopped by the playground on the way back to school and enjoyed playing in 

the sunshine together. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assembly 

In Week 4 we 

celebrated 

our last 

Assembly and 

awards 

students of 

the year. 

 

‘Dear Santa…’ 
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Notices 
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